LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 89TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 28, 2025

TO: Honorable Pete Flores, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB2177 by Hagenbuch (Relating to the creation of a grant program to assist local law enforcement
agencies in solving violent and sexual offenses.), As Introduced

The fiscal implications of the bill cannot be determined at this time. There would be an indeterminate cost
related to the grant program authorized by the bill which would be dependent on the number of grant
applications and appropriations made for this purpose.

The bill would amend the Government Code to establish the Grant Program to Assist Local Law Enforcement
in Solving Violent and Sexual Offenses. The program would be administered by the Criminal Justice Division
within the Office of the Governor (OOG). The bill would establish certain allowable uses of any grant funding
awarded. A law enforcement agency that received a grant award would provide annual reporting of certain
information to the OOG. The OOG would include a reporting of the results and performance of the grant
program as part of the annual report submitted by the OOG pursuant to Government Code Section 772.006(a)

(9).

It is assumed that any administrative costs associated with the bill could be absorbed within existing resources.
Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 300 Trusteed Programs Within the Office of the Governor
LBB Staff: JMc, MGol, LCO, KCu, NV
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